
Oroville Civil Service 
Monday, June 22, 2015 
 
Meeting called to order at 4:30 pm by Richard Werner. 
 
Present:  Commissioners Mike Sibley and Richard Werner 
Others present:  Lindsey Acord, Chief Hill 
 

Approval of the minutes from the June 1st regular meeting.  Motion by Mike to approve 
the minutes as written, second by Richard; motion carried. 

 
No scheduled appearances. 
 
Chief Hill was present to discuss the eligibility roster from the May 30th test for entry 

level patrolman.  Civil service rules state a list of 3 must be presented, the current list 
only has 1.  Chairman Werner informed Chief Hill that in the past if we are unable to 
produce a list of 3 we give what we can.  Historically Oroville has had an issue getting a 
complete eligibility roster and this issue has been ran past the City Attorney before.   Chief 
Hill has to proceed with his current roster and disqualify candidate for us to retest and 
provide a new roster.  The roster cannot be added to once it has been finalized by the 
Secretary/Chief Examiner.    

 
Lindsey will put together a presentation of Public Safety Testing, as the commission 

is interested in switching to minimize cost to the City and broaden our candidate base.  
The presentation will be presented at the next meeting, unless Chief Hill moves to 
disqualify the entry-level candidate before then.  If so, a decision will need to be made 
sooner about testing.  

 
As there being no further business, motion by Richard to adjourn the meeting at 4:45 

pm, second by Mike; motion carried. 
 
 

Approval of Minutes:  ______________________________________ 
    Richard Werner, Chairman 
 
   ______________________________________ 
    Mike Sibley, Vice-Chairman 

 
     ______________________________________ 

    Joe King, Commissioner 
Submitted by: 
Lindsey Acord 


